
 STAFF REPORT 
 

DATE: March 29, 2023   
 
RE: 1403 Patricia Street (permit application # T2023-0096) 
 
FROM:  Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
An application was received requesting the removal of (1) Gumbo Limbo 
tree. A site inspection was done and documented the following: 
 

  Tree Species: Gumbo Limbo (Bursera simaruba) 
 
 

 

Photo showing location of tree on the property. 



 
 

 

Photo of tree 

canopy, view 1. 

Photo of tree trunk, view 1. 



 

Photo of trunk and base of tree, view 1. 



 

Closeup photo of trunk and base of tree against concrete property line wall. 



    

Photo of tree canopy, view 2.  



 
 

 

Photo of 

base of 

tree.  

Photo of 

tree 

canopy 

view 3.  



  

 
Diameter: 11.7”  
Location: 40% (growing in rear-side of property against property line wall)   
Species: 100% (on protected tree list)  
Condition: 60% (overall condition is fair.)   
Total Average Value = 66% 
Value x Diameter = 7.7 replacement caliper inches 
 

Photo of 

trunk and 

base of tree, 

view 2, 

showing 

cracks in 

concrete  

property line 

wall. 



 

 

Additional 

Information 
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Karen DeMaria

From: Mary Chandler <mchan933@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, March 30, 2023 6:03 PM
To: Karen DeMaria
Subject: [EXTERNAL] gumbo limbo at 1403 Patricia St
Attachments: GumboLimboWallCrack.jpg

Hello!  
 
I'd like to add to the application for removal of a tree submitted by Stacey Blumenthal at 1403 Patricia St. 
 
I share a fence with her at 1407 Patricia St. and the tree is damaging the fence on both our sides. I support removal. 
 
A photo is attached. 
 
Thanks! 
 

 

‐‐  
Mary Chandler 
mchan933@gmail.com 
 
 

  CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 
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